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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

UTILITIES COMMITTEE

STAFF REPORT

	AGENDA ITEM:  4
	DATE:  February 12, 2002   

	PROPOSED NO.:  2001-0552
	PREPARED BY:  Peggy Dorothy


SUBJECT:  AN ORDINANCE approving a franchise for the Sunnyslope Mutual Water System to construct, operate and maintain a water system in council district 8, and authorizing the executive to execute the franchise agreement.
SUMMARY:  All utilities operating in the County’s right-of-way are required to hold valid franchises as a prerequisite to approval of permits for facility placement and construction work.  Franchise agreements must be consistent with the county’s comprehensive plan.  Franchise agreements must also be consistent with the comprehensive water management plan for the utility seeking the franchise, unless the water system is exempt from the comprehensive plan requirement.  

Proposed Ordinance 2001-0552 would grant a 25-year franchise to the Sunnyslope Mutual Water System to construct, operate and maintain a water system to serve single family, residential dwelling units.  The Sunnyslope Mutual Water System is located at the south end of Vashon Island and was incorporated in July, 1995 as a member-owned community utility that serves no more than 40 customers.  The system was purchased from the original owner in order to gain control over an old, gradually deteriorating well and distribution system.  

Rehabilitation of the well, pumps, meters, chlorinating system and reservoir has been completed.  Replacement of existing water lines will occur in several phases.  The process will begin in 2002 with the replacement of galvanized sections and then proceed in later years with replacement of 1.5” line sections with 2” lines.  The franchise agreement is required to allow the Sunnyslope Mutual Water System to replace sections of the system’s water distribution lines over the next ten years.  The franchise agreement includes all of the general and special conditions required by the county. 

As a non-expanding water system, the Sunnyslope Mutual Water System is exempt from the requirement to prepare a comprehensive water management plan.  With the assistance of engineers and water system consultants, Sunnyslope has developed a small water system management plan that includes a long-term financial plan.  The system has a capitalization plan that will allow Sunnyslope to begin a phased water distribution line replacement program beginning in 2002.

ATTENDING

Bernard Thompson, King County Property Services
Bruce Bennett, Chair, Utilities Technical Review Committee

ATTACHMENTS:

1. Proposed Ordinance 2001-0552.

2. Executive’s Transmittal Letter.

3. Letter from Sunnyslope Mutual Water System dated June 20, 2001.

4. Maps of Franchise Area.
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